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September 25, 2015 

Delaine Moreland 
PO Box 235 
Cobden, IL 62920 

Ms. Moreland: 

Please consider this our response to your attached September 18, 2015 Freedom of Information Act request, 
summarized below. 

Please supply records to support the statement that was stated at the County Board meeting that Kelly 
Carter saved the county $100,000 the first week he was employed by the County Board. 

Per County Clerk Terry Bartruff, there are no minutes that record this kind of statement being made during a 
board meeting and, as such, the context of such a statement is unclear.  In consulting with County Board 
Chairman Richard Cunningham and Treasurer Darren Bailey, there is no record to substantiate such a statement. 

County Administrator Kelly Carter and the Board of Commissioners have engaged in a number of cost-saving 
measures over the past few years.  Documenting those would fall outside the scope of this request but I 
recommend you contact the Commissioners’ office for specifics. 

We feel this completes your request.  If we may be of further assistance, please let me know. 

Sincerely, 

 

Rollie Hawk, Chief Information Office 

 

Enclosure 

Cc: Tyler Edmonds, State’s Attorney  
Terry Bartruff, County Clerk 
Darren Bailey, Treasurer 




